PROCESS FOR MAPPING PROGRAMMES TO ENGLISH LANGUAGE PROFILES
The following was agreed by the Student Recruitment Committee.
Documents to support decision-making when setting up new programmes or making significant changes to existing ones are available at http://www.bristol.ac.uk/esu/approve/approvalguidance/
New Programmes
1. When a new programme is developed, the programme team must map it to one of the English Language profiles.  This mapping will form part of the academic case, which requires approval from the University Education Committee.  
Education Committee will consider the following points: 
1.1 Minimum language skills threshold. This is the level required to ensure students are fully able to participate in, and benefit from, the academic experience.  

1.2 External competitive environment.  Benchmarking against peers in relevant discipline areas provides a useful guide.

1.3 Internal benchmarking and in-house support. Programme teams should normally be able to identify close comparisons with similar programmes, and pitch their language requirements accordingly.  Applicants and their advisers expect a level of consistency across a university; if there are subtle extra requirements the programme team should consider in-house support rather than raising the entrance requirements. 

2. If the programme team wishes to use a profile that is different from that of the majority of cognate programmes, it should seek advice from the Director of the Centre for English Language & Foundation Studies (CELFS) and the faculty’s International Recruitment Officer to ensure the choice has been made with a clear understanding of the implications.  Education Committee will expect an evidence-based rationale for such choices.

Existing Programmes
3. A proposed change to a language profile can be initiated by:
· The Programme Director
· A Faculty Education Director
· The Director of the Centre for English Language and Foundation Studies
· The International Recruitment Team
· The University Directors of Graduate or Undergraduate Studies

4. [bookmark: _GoBack]Proposals to change the language profile for an existing programme always require approval from the faculty Graduate/Undergraduate Studies Committee and the University’s Student Recruitment Committee (SRC).  Changes should be made in time to feed into the annual UG and PG recruitment cycles. 

5. If the proposed change is considered by the Faculty Education Director to pose a significant risk, then the approval of Education Committee must also be sought.  

